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St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Newsletter 

Monday 16th September 2024 
Term 3 Week 10 

P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

/// 

 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 

Friday 20th September 
Free Dress Day: Footy 

Colours/Sporting Colours 
 

Last day of Term 3 
Classes finish at 2.20pm 

 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Monday 7th October 
First day of Term 4 classes 

 

Friday 11th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass 
 

Friday 18th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2JS 

 

Friday 25th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1MV 
 

Friday 1st November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5JW 
 

Monday 4th November 
Pupil Free Day 

 

Tuesday 5th November 
Melbourne Cup Holiday 

Pupil Free Day 
 

Friday 8th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 

 

Friday 15th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Wed 27th & Thurs 28th Nov 

Year 5 Camp  

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear Families, 
 
It’s hard to believe that we are entering into the last week of Term Three, a term where so 
much learning and community spirit has been alive throughout our school. It’s when time is 
flying by that we can benefit from taking in the many joys of the present and stepping 
through the week one day at a time, soaking in the ‘little things’. 
 
This last week was bursting with educational experiences - we have had our last night of 
Student Led Conferences, Year Six Market Day, students competing at Divisional Athletics, 
Inter School Sports at St James Primary School and a Year Five excursion to Damascus to 
watch their whole school musical production. These handful of events are representative of 
the ways in which our students are engaged within a wide range of activities and speak to 
how we learn with and from others. 
A sincere thank you to both staff and families who have worked together to ensure that 
each of these activities have been so successful and so very rewarding. 
 
A reminder that school concludes for the term this Friday September 20th at 2.20pm. We 
look forward to welcoming you all back on Monday October 7th at 8.55am. 
We wish you a restful school holiday break and look forward to your safe return to St Francis 
Xavier in Term Four. 
 
School Uniform 
With the warmer weather ahead (we can hope!), full summer uniform is required for Term 
Four. 
There will be a three week transition period at the beginning of the term to allow for 
Ballarat’s fluctuating weather, with the expectation that the Summer uniform will be worn 
consistently from Week Four. A description of the Summer uniform can be found on our 
school website and purchases can be made from Crockers. Time to find those hats! 
 
Footy Colours Day 
This Friday is Footy Colours Day. All children are asked to wear their team colours for the 
day whether that be footy, basketball, netball or soccer (etc) and please bring along a gold 
coin to donate to the Fight Cancer Foundation. 
 
New Playground 
After so much planning and fundraising, we are delighted to announce that our new 
playground will be installed over the holiday break. This playground will replace the existing 
structure that our Parents and Friends group will remove next weekend. We can only 
imagine how excited our students will be when they return to school! 
Our Parents and Friends committee has been outstanding in their fundraising efforts and we 
are very grateful for their tireless energy and work. 
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Swimming 
Our Year One and Two students will participate in the Swimming program in the first week of Term Four. This 
program will run over the five days and will be held a the Ballarat Aquatic Centre. More information regarding the 
Swimming Program can be found in the Sports/Physical Education section of our newsletter. 
 
Thank You! 
Today marks the end of Hot Chocolate Mondays for another season. Our students absolutely love this option on a 
chilly Monday morning and we appreciate the helping hands that enable this to happen. Please keep an eye out for 
the calls to volunteer as we move into Soopa-Doopa’s next term. 
 
Mercy Mass 
Mercy Week is celebrated from September 24th and honours our history and connection with Catherine McAuley, 
who founded the Sisters of Mercy. As a Mercy school, these links are critical and influence all that we do, particularly 
through our school values of Compassion, Justice, Excellence, Hospitality and Respect. 
You are invited to join us to celebrate Mercy Week with a Mass at St. Alipius Church, Friday October 11th at 9.30am. 
All welcome. 
 

                
 
Jayne Mohr,                                                                Jane Clark, 
Deputy Principal/Learning Diversity                    Deputy Principal/Learning Enhancement  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CONGRATULATIONS  
Congratulations to Miss Megan (FMM) and her husband Zach 
who are expecting a baby girl in March 2025.    
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Congratulations to Bethany and Mia 
Loreto College has announced their student Leadership for 2025 and it is with great excitement that we congratulate 
two past students from St Francis Xavier Primary School who have been chosen to lead Loreto. 
Congratulations to Bethany Ryan who has been appointed Co Captain of the College and Mia Quinlan Performing 
Arts Captain. Bethany and Mia graduated from SFX in 2019.  
We wish them all the best with their roles as they lead Loreto in its 150th year and every success with their studies.  

              
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday September 15th, 2024       Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year B) 
Gospel: Mark 8:27-35 Then Jesus and his disciples went away to the villages near Caesarea Philippi. On the way he 
asked them, “Tell me, who do people say I am?” 
“Some say that you are John the Baptist,” they answered; “others say that you are Elijah, while others say that you 
are one of the prophets.” 
“What about you?” he asked them. “Who do you say I am?” Peter answered, “You are the Messiah.” Then Jesus 
ordered them, “Do not tell anyone about me.” 
Then Jesus began to teach his disciples: “The Son of Man must suffer much and be rejected by the elders, the chief 
priests, and the teachers of the Law. He will be put to death, but three days later he will rise to life.” He made this 
very clear to them. So Peter took him aside and began to rebuke him. But Jesus turned around, looked at his 
disciples, and rebuked Peter. “Get away from me, Satan,” he said. “Your thoughts don't come from God but from 
human nature!” Then Jesus called the crowd and his disciples to him. “If any of you want to come with me,” he told 
them, “you must forget yourself, carry your cross, and follow me. For if you want to save your own life, you will lose 
it; but if you lose your life for me and for the gospel, you will save it.” (Gospel passage taken from Good News 

Translation) 
 

Gospel reflection: Peter believes that Jesus is the Christ, the Son of God. He has faith in Jesus, but then Jesus starts 
to tell the disciples about what will happen to him- that he will suffer and be killed, and after three days he will rise 
again. Peter struggles to believe all this - he feels afraid that Jesus might leave them and he wants to protect Jesus 
from harm because he cares about him. 
Jesus tells us that it will not always be easy to follow him, but that we must have courage, because God will always 
be with us. Can you think of a time when you were afraid and needed courage? 
What does it mean to follow Jesus? What can we do to show that we are following Jesus? Can you think of a time 
when you have found it difficult to do what you knew was right and follow Jesus? Why was it so difficult? 
 

Our Challenge: Will you be brave in the coming week? What will you do over the coming week to show that you 
follow Jesus? (Adapted from CAFOD website) 
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Invitation to Term Four Mercy Mass 
A warm invitation is extended to all our families, friends and parish members 
who would like to join us in celebrating our start of Term Four Whole School 
Mercy Mass. 
Please know you do not have to be Catholic or a regular churchgoer to attend 
these celebrations - everyone is always welcome here at St Francis Xavier!  
  
Time: 9.30am 
Date: Friday October 11, 2024 
Venue: St Alipius Church (Victoria St Ballarat) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FREE DRESS DAY! 
On Friday September 20, we will be 
having a Free Dress Day to raise 
money for Children's Cancer 
Research. Please bring along a gold 
coin donation to support this 
fantastic cause. 
Children are welcome to dress in any 
sporting or interest based attire they 
choose- think footy colours, 
basketball gear, netball outfits, 
gymnastics, drama club or musical 
theme……. 

  
             

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader   
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Curriculum News 
 

 

 
 

Many thanks go to our children and teachers who have over the last two weeks conducted their Student Led 
Conferences. Student Led Conferences are designed to: 

 assist students with demonstrating evidence of their learning  

 assist students with learning the process of reflection and self evaluation 

 develop students’ organisational and oral communication skills and to increase their self-confidence  

 encourage students, parents and teachers to engage in open and honest dialogue 

 encourage students to accept personal responsibility for their learning  

 increase parent understanding of their child’s learning- students and parents need to leave a Student Led 
Conference feeling well informed about the student’s learning journey 

 
 

Please remember to visit your child/ren’s Seesaw page as we continue to post their 'real time' 
learning. We encourage you to make a comment. Thank you for supporting the work both your child 
and their teacher have made for these posts. All classes use the Seesaw Digital Portfolio platform for 
assessment and reporting purposes. Assessment and reporting are integral to our planned 
approaches to teaching and learning and assist the improvement of student learning outcomes for 

all. A Digital Portfolio is a collection of student assessment tasks, learning samples and learning experiences that are 
associated with the Victorian Curriculum standards and school continuums. The collection of work is often gathered 
over a long period of time to reflect what has been taught as well as what has been achieved. Each learning piece in 
the portfolio is selected because it is an authentic representation of what has been learned and will therefore 
demonstrate current knowledge and skills.  
 
Enjoy your term 3 holidays. 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal / Learning Enhancement  
 

 
Sport/Physical Education News 

 
 

Division Athletics 
Congratulations and well done to all of the students that were involved at last week's Eureka Division Athletics at 
Llanberris. On a chilly but sunny day, all of the students gave their best efforts and performed exceptionally well. 
Congratulations to the following students that have qualified for the Greater Western Regional Athletics event early 
next Term: Nellie Cheeseman, Pippa Dalton, Jed Hynes, Mitch Kane, Sam Norris, Jackson Roberts,  Amelia Sordello, 
Archer Spackman and Alexis Toohey. A huge thank you to the families that came along and supported the students. 
 
Good luck to all of the students and staff that will be involved in sporting Grand Finals this weekend! 
 

Term 4: 

 Week 1 - Monday Oct 7th - Friday Oct 11th - Swimming Program Yr 1 & 2 

 Week 1 - Friday Oct 11th - Regional Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualifiers from Division Aths - Yr 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 3 - Friday Oct 25th - Golf Tournament @ Mt Xavier Golf Club (selected students from Yr 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 4 - Wednesday Oct 30th - Eureka Division Cricket @ TBC (selected students from Yr 5/6) 
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 Week 4 - Friday Nov 1st - Junior Sports Day @ Russell Square (All students from F - Yr 2) 

 Week 6 - Friday Nov 15th - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 v St Alipius 

 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please 
return them to Mr Down, Mr Carroll or drop into the office. 
 
Have an awesome week. 
 
 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 
            

 

Attachments 
 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS     13th September     Hosted by 3DW     Theme: Hospitality 
We welcome and include others. Hospitality means welcoming other people to a home, business or school. 

We show hospitality because Jesus teaches us to include everyone and show them they are welcome. 
 

FLH Max Yates & Lola Troon 4GH Eliza Simpson and Joe Trigg 

FGJ Imogen Curtain and Callum Purtell 4ML Alexis Toohey and James Bosworth 

FTW Harry McMahon & Jimmy Robinson 4BO Chloe Wilson and Nixon George 

FMM Millie Van Gaans & Lucinda Bartlett  5CC Luella Dunstun and Aria Treacy 

1JS Harvey Mason & Piper Swayn  5MA Michelle-May Lunn and Isla Tongs  

1EM Alfie Brennan and Noa Cavanagh 5JW Ava Vallance and Cruize Van Langevelde 

1MV Daulat Singh Gill & Evy Faull 6PB 

No year 6 awards due to  
inter-school sport @ St James 

2RR Paddy Quinlan and Vivienne Young 6ZA 

2CK Matilda Bell and Noah McGregor  6MM 

2JS Ted Answer and Jude Reus EE 
 

3JE Maeve Tongs  and Hamish Nicholls PA 
Nicolas Taylor and Noah McGregor 2CK for 
their hospitality towards each other while 
they worked together in music 

3JV Byron Morton and Edie Waldron VA 
Sophie McNeill, Sadie Buntsma, Eliza Simpson 
and Nathanial Abraham (4GH) 

3DW Baxter Steinman and Daisy Howard PE Darcie Richardson & Rory Dunne 

  
Tch Harry McMahon & Scottie Toohey (FTW) 

 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Community News 
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Hi to all St Francis Xavier Primary School students and families, 

The Ballarat Junior Golf Academy is getting ready for a big Spring and Summer of Junior Golf at Mt Xavier Golf 

Club. 

From Monday 7th October I’m conducting a ten week program at the the Mt Xavier golf club and I’m inviting you to 

enrol now as Junior Golf has enormous momentum in our area right now and many of the students at St Francis 

Xavier are interested or already play golf. 

Each class offering is now advertised with training only or training with a golf club membership as we would like to 

handle the mini hurdle of Membership, golflink, course access for the kids seven days a week and handicap so the 

process is a lot more seamless and allows for competition play at all ages and levels. 

You can also enrol in a free trial lesson for St Francis Xavier Primary School Students on Wednesday 2nd October 

that will be held 2.00pm to 4.00pm  

No clubs no problem everything will be supplied. 

To enrol in a program or a trial lesson at Mt Xavier golf club go here  

https://www.golf.org.au/mygolf/facility/Mount+Xavier+Golf+Club 

 

Just a reminder of what we do 

Train champions; our record is great! 

Win State and National awards for our support of Juniors! 

Support Ballarat District Golf with tournaments for kids all year round! 

Provide transport and opportunities every month for higher level tournament play across Metropolitan and other 

country regions! 

Support every junior golfer regardless of skill level or age! 

Consult to and work with Golf Australia, Westvic Academy of Sport,State Schools of Victoria and various other Golf 

clubs. 

 

Any questions about Junior golf I can always be contacted on email or on Mobile 0409 403276. 

 

All the best 

Andrew Cartledge 

acartledge@pgamember.org.au 

 

  

https://www.golf.org.au/mygolf/facility/Mount+Xavier+Golf+Club
mailto:acartledge@pgamember.org.au
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Come Join Us 
 

Brown Hill Cricket Club Junior training 

commences Tuesday 1st October for 

U13’s, U15’s & U17’s 
Brown Hill Reserve 4.30pm 

U11’s will commence training 

Tuesday 8th October 

Brown Hill Reserve 4.30pm 

Woolworths Cricket Blast 
Commencing Friday 25th October 

Brown Hill Reserve 4.30pm 

Require Further Information: 

Contact: Phillip Knowles 0407399971 
Phillip.knowles1960@gmail.com 

Peta Guy 0438347670 
pg@petaguy.info 
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